Special FONL MEETING Minutes
(Thursday, June 24, 2021)
CALL TO ORDER: Meeting was called to order by President, Candy Harris at 7:39pm.  Meeting was scheduled for 7:30pm, but president was giving time for those that were coming late.
In Attendance: Candy & Tyrone Harris, Roy & Libby Fair, Annette Ruffin, Jackie Johnson, James Goodbread, Cynthia Johnson, Sam & Pam Chastain, Rob & Linda McNulty, and Dennis & Ruthie Williams.
WELCOME VISITORS: Candy Harris welcomed everyone to FONL in person meetings and introduced visitors and FONL welcome new visitors, Sandy Carter, Gail Mooney and Renee Thompson.  
TREASURER’S REPORT: Treasurer, Roy Fair read the financial report. Monies on deposit as of the Springfest event is 3,923.10.00. 
READING OF LAST MEETING MINUTES: The minutes were not emailed to FONL members by Candy Harris prior to meeting.  Candy asked if the minutes could be received at a later date and everyone agreed, but stated some of the events from the last meeting. 
OLD BUSINESS: Candy gave a small summary on The Springfest event. The Springfest event was conducted using COVID guidelines.  Annette Ruffin was the person that oversaw Covid stations, Candy handled the kids games which was provided by Healthy Gwinnett and the vendors.  Rob and Tyrone were Mc’s and Tyrone was the DJ for the event.  Food station was handled by Cynthia, and Roy & Libby ran the donation table. Raffles were done by James, Joe, Dennis and Rob. The 2 porta potties and 1 sink provided by True Loo were clean and deodorized.  Everyone who participated enjoyed doing Zumba. Rob gave his thoughts on the Springfest event stating that he thought the event went really well, and that people were happy to get out. Others he spoke to share the same view. Roy gave his financial report, but there were some discrepancies with the report totals and he was asked to make the corrections and then submit it.  Candy stated that a refund has to be made to one of the vendors that taken ill right before the event.  The vendor’s name is Sharron Croy, and Candy spoke to the vendor informing her that as soon as all event financials were done a refund check will be given. Cynthia expressed some frustration with how some of the event was handled or the lack of, and the miscommunication especially in reference to the grill.  James Goodbread gave his thoughts on how things can be done differently so that the next big event could run a little more smoothly.  There were things that could or should have been done differently, but overall Springfest was enjoyed by everyone.  Update: a new financial report was submitted by Roy with corrections.
 NEW BUSINESS: Upcoming events – Pam and Sam want to do the Halloween event outside permitting Covid restrictions are lifted otherwise it will be done as a Goodybag giveaway at the clubhouse.  The FONL meeting ran a little long so we will come back to discuss the other topics. Future events to discuss will include a Chili Cookoff, Fall Fishing, Fallfest, etc., right now will be tabled.
 
Membership – Candy stated the FONL bylaws about membership and membership dues.  Membership dues were paid by Candy & Tyrone Harris, Rob & Linda McNulty, Annette Ruffin, James Goodbread, Sandy Carter, Gail Mooney and Renee Thompson.
 ADJOURN: The meeting was adjourned by President Candy Harris at 8:58pm
